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. 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 25TH JUNE 2012

Attending – Mike Irving (Chair) Eric and Jill Lee, Frank Cuthbert Dave Scott, DerekWhiting, George Carter, Alan Weighell, Lovaine Irving, Fred Lee, Michael Scott.

Apologies – Linda Purnell

The Minutes of the precious meeting having been taken as read – Matters Arising – 

1. Discussion took place regarding the successful celebrations on June 2nd and Mike informed the meeting that Peter Turnbull and his wife Jill had been pleased to attend and had donated a cheque for £120 towards the cost of the new ziggurat.  Permission must be sought for a plaque to be affixed to the wall of the toilets, and if this is granted, further investigation re cost and materials will be made.  This matter is to be discussed at the next meeting.

2. The Library Bed – The area Manager of the Newcastle BS has viewed the site and has expressed a wish for the signs to be a little larger than usual. (2signs - £250)

3. Regarding the Co-op Car Park – evidently a company has been hired to tidy the site every 2 weeks, but still there is litter on the grass – Fred to send another Email. The lawns and shrubs are ok but the very tall shrubs are to be taken down to provide more light to the surrounding gardens.

4. The Coffee Morning on 17th August.  We are reminded to collect as many tombola prizes as possible.  There will be a cake stall – hopefully supplied by Trish, Linda, Jill, Joyce, Helen, and Norma(?)  There will be leaflets on the tables urging people to volunteer.  Derek will see to putting an advert in the press.  Jill will provide all the necessary supplies – tea coffee etc.

Treasurer’s Report. – The account with Rainbow has been settled – this being rather higher than usual.  The final cheque has been paid to Frazer Johnston in full settlement.  There is still £600 in the ziggurat fund (this includes the donation from Wilf’s son)  It is possible that some money will be required for the movement of the ziggurat at fair time.  Funds still to come include Kebbell Homes £560, Rotary £300 the Parish Council £1,000 and Crowes.  Future expenditure will be for the winter planting.  Insurance for the new ziggurat has been sought and will cost an extra £46 per annum. Tub Sponsorship – there are just 4 outstanding.  A tub is required for the Lady at the Newcastle BS.

Thursday Work –Strim round trees and tubs,   Tidy around the War Memorial, Tackle the Mill Wheel site. Mike thanked Frank for organising the watering rota which is working well.

A.O.B.  An eye will be kept on the condition of the packhorse bridge for the next few weeks and a decision re further action taken at the next meeting.  It is noticed that the grass has finally been cut on the riverside near Stokesley Motors – by Whom? – ask Jackie.  THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE ON JULY 30TH.

